NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
CRAYKE CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNING BOARD
Meeting of the Full Governing Board
22nd January 2018 at 6.00pm
MINUTES

Present:
Co-opted Governor:

Hugh Porter (HP) (Chair)  



Head teacher:
    
Andrew Buttery (AB)

LA Governor:

    
Felicity Stasiak (FS)
Foundation Governor:
Rev Liz Hassall (LH)




Ann Chappell (AC)
Co-opted Governor:

Daniel Curtois




Norman Jackson
Staff Governor:
   
Aniko Sheppard (AS)

Parent Governor:

Sally Bunce (SB)




Pete Wilson
In Attendance
Claire Twigg (Clerk) (CT)

Apologies:
Michael Pepper (MP)
	Minute
	Details
	Action

	1.
	Opening Prayer 
LH lead an opening prayer.

	

	2.
	Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Michael Pepper which received consent.

	

	3.
	Declaration of Interests
HP reminded governors of the need to declare any interests, pecuniary/non-pecuniary – None declared.

	

	4.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising including review of actions
The minutes of the last meeting on 30/10/2017 were agreed as an accurate record and signed by the Chair.  
-AB to circulate full SDP document to governors.

-AB reported that a new lady had commenced leading Le Club Francais on a trial basis with reviews taking place termly with no problems so far.

-AB reported that a new system, ASP has replaced Raiseonline. AB/HP to look into obtaining login details for governors.

-Those who were absent at the last meeting completed the annual review of the ‘Register of Business Interest’ forms.

	AB
AB/HP


	5.
	Confidential agenda items
HP asked if any agenda items need to be treated as confidential and excluded from the minutes to be made public; It was advised that item 13 would be confidential; anything else confidential would be highlighted.


	

	6.
	Governing Body membership update
HP advised that MP is relocating which unfortunately means that he is resigning from his role as Co-opted governor with effect from 31.01.2018. Governors recognised and passed on thanks to MP for the work he has done as a governor in particular as Chair of the PP&F committee and Health and Safety lead governor.
HP reported that he has contacted the local Chamber of Commerce and information has been circulated to members. HP invited governors to suggest any possible candidates for the role. FS and LH to approach 2 possible local candidates.


	FS&LH

	7.
	Committee Reports 
PP and F
HP reported that the committee met on 08.11.2017 and minutes had been circulated to all governors. It was reported that the committee had looked at a benchmarking document which compared Crayke to similar schools and it was identified that Crayke are average on expenditure but lower on income.

The committee had noted the increased Sports Funding monies received. Staffing costs had also been discussed. It was reported that there is currently an estimated carry forward of approximately £29000. AB reported that all staff appraisals had been completed and incremental pay recommendations agreed.

School Improvement Committee

DC reported that the committee had discussed Heather Mensah’s visit which had reinforced the high standard of teaching and learning at Crayke. Progress of children had been discussed with AB giving thorough explanations. Governors agreed that on the whole Heather Mensah’s report was positive and pleasing.

	

	8.
	Reports from class visits and other governor visits to school
Class 1 – AC reported that she had attended a forest school’s session which had been very positive.

Class 2 – DC visiting on Thursday.

Class 3 – FS reported that she had visited and been very impressed. She had found the children to be independent with a great deal of focus. She had found it interesting to see how mixed year groups are managed.

Class 4 – SB reported that she had accompanied the children on a school trip where she had observed their enthusiasm and knowledge. She also reported excellent behaviour outside of school. HP also reported that himself and FS had accompanied class 3 on a school trip and had been impressed by the behaviour and participation of the children.
AB advised that spring term class visits are to focus on book scrutiny including marking and feedback which should be clear and concise with pupil response to marking. Governors were also reminded to look at the overall quality and range of work. AB asked that governors include RE work within the scrutiny as a SIAMS inspection is due.
Several governors had attended Christmas dinner at school as well as the Christmas performance. LH reported that she had been in attendance at the seniors lunch along with year 6 pupils who she reported were excellent.
AS reported that she is currently working with LH to arrange an RE day in school which is taking place on Friday 2nd February. AS explained that a range of activities have been planned with a theme of ‘looking backwards and looking forwards’.


	

	9.
	Governor Training 

Ofsted 15.01.2018

HP thanked those governors who had attended the ofsted training on 15th January. Attendees agreed that the training had been useful.
HP gave an overview from the training which included 4 key points which governors should bear in mind at all times within their role:

-How well is school doing?

-How do we know?

-What actions can be taken to improve and what impact would these actions have?

-What do we need to do next?

HP suggested that it may be useful to add these points to the head of the agenda as a reminder to governors of their role.

HP explained that the trainer had informed them that as an outstanding school Crayke are not scheduled an ofsted visit but if results begin to decline an inspection would be likely which would be a 1 day inspection. If school were not deemed at remaining at an outstanding level a 2 day revisit would be made within 2 years unless there were serious concerns in which case the revisit would be done quickly.

AB stated that the school website is important as the inspector will look at this prior to visiting the school. 
-Are there links to learning resources on the website?

-AB confirmed that there are various links.

Governing a Church School 26.02.2018 6-7pm
AS reported that she arranged this training for governors as it is a long time since any training has been undertaken around this subject. As school are due a SIAMS inspection it will be good for governors to receive some training and understand the expectations of the diocese.

	

	10.
	Policies

Governors Scheme of Delegation – HP confirmed that the table which had been missed from the circulated documents will be sent out to governors. He explained that this is based on an NGA model. Governors agreed that they are happy to accept the policy but any issues following receipt of the table are to be forwarded to HP.

Child Protection – Agreed.

SEND information report – Agreed.

Governor Disciplinary – HP explained that this has been updated to reflect changes made to parent and staff governors. – Agreed.

	

	11.
	Head Teacher Report and School Development Plan update
The Head Teachers report was circulated prior to the meeting. AB gave an overview of the report. The following comments/questions were raised:
1a. AB confirmed that pupil numbers currently stand at 98 with 1 child due to leave due to relocation.
1b. AB reported that a number of parents had enquired about places which had mainly been in class 3 which is currently at capacity.
AB reported that the School Admission Module is showing that 15 children have Crayke as their first choice from September 2018.
1c. AB reported that additional funding has been received relating to 1 child with an Education Health Care Plan (EHCP).
2. AB added that Jill Hetherington has increased her hours to provide 1 to 1 support as per the additional funding received. AB reported that 2 staff members are pregnant and will be commencing maternity leave in the summer term and school are following HR advice to ensure process is followed. AB added that the posts are to be advertised separately and he will contact governors in due course re: interviews.
Mrs Rayner is currently providing ‘Real Writing’ training which has meant supply has been required which has been fulfilled using the same teacher to ensure continuity.

4.AB reported that a new Health and Safety Adviser visited school (review) on 13th November and will return on 5th February (site inspection).
Data
AB referred to the progress information circulated to governors prior to the meeting which covers the autumn term. He explained that ideally children should be making 3 steps progress throughout the year.

A discussion took place relating to the impact of those children joining Crayke from other schools. It was reported that 41% of these children are not expected to achieve age related expectations which will have a huge effect on the overall school results due to the small cohorts.

EYFS

AS informed governors that currently she would expect that 4 children will achieve a Good Level of Development (GLD), 1 child should and 2 potentially. AS explained that this cohort had a low baseline assessment at the start of the year.

Reading
AB stated that year 2 are causing concern in this area with a number of children still at working towards 1. He explained that there are interventions in place to support these children.
He went on to explain that there are also a number of more able children, working towards 3 who require mastery activities in place to deepen there learning. AB explained that such a diverse range of abilities require a range of support in place to ensure the needs of all children are met.

Maths
AB explained that 37% of those children ‘at risk’ joined from other schools. He went on to explain that support is being put in place to try and help these children achieve.

AB summarised that overall there is a diverse range of abilities in school currently. Governors agreed that it was good that they are able to see the current picture which shows that children are progressing.

-Is there an effect on the higher achievers?

-AB stated that teachers try to ensure that TA and teacher time is spread equally to ensure all children are being challenged.

AB to email FFT information to governors.

AB reported that the phonics data is looking positive with a ‘mean’ improvement of 12.

AB reported that Heather Mensah, North Yorkshire School Improvement Adviser will be visiting school on 28th February to carry out lesson observations.

SDP

AB reported that all areas have been actioned. He reported that school are using different assessments for maths and it is still being analysed as to whether this is useful.
If governors have any comments after reading the SDP they were asked to contact AB.

	

	12.
	Pupil Premium and Sports Premium Update
Sports Premium Funding

HP reported that governors had been encouraged to view the information on the website. AB gave governors an overview of how the funding of approximately £16000 this academic year has and is planned to be spent including:
-York City Knights visiting school

-New mats and stopwatches purchased

-Quote requested to get the playground re marked

-KS1 swimming lessons

AB added that all funds are planned to be used before the end of the academic year.

Pupil Premium

AB reported that school have received approximately £10000 this academic year and he gave a breakdown of where this funding had been generated from. He went on to report that after looking at the academic needs of the children in receipt of this funding it was apparent that only one child was not on track to achieve age related expectations. Therefore, school are using the funding for a more nurturing and social support basis to ensure the children are accessing the same experiences as others.

-Is there evidence that the children in receipt of this funding have benefited more by the use of the funding than others?

-Yes, and AB stressed again that this is seen academically and from a social/nurturing aspect.

-Are there any children who would benefit from the purchasing of equipment?
-AB reported that this had been done in the past and is done on an individual pupil basis. School are aware that this is always an option if it is felt this is required or would be beneficial.

	

	13.
	Formal collaboration update
AB and HP gave governors an update as to the current situation.
	

	14.
	School Development Plan 2017/18-verbal update

Covered under item 11.

	

	15.
	Any Other Business
It was agreed that AB would speak to Louise as the lead for English re: attending the next FGB meeting to give a short focus session on English.
	AB



	16.
	Meeting dates for 2017/18

30 April 2018

25 June 2018 
Meetings to start at 6.00pm
	


Signed By







Date:
1

